

July 12, 2017

Dr. Jeffrey L. Kirk Associate Provost and Associate Vice President of Academic Affairs Texas A&M University-Central Texas 1001 Leadership Place Killeen, TX 76549

Dear Dr. Kirk:

Thank you for your letter of January 19, 2017, providing the Commission with an update of academic program sites. The Fairway Building site was established in fall 2009, to provide temporary offices and classrooms for students attending Tarleton State University-Central Texas until the new facilities for Texas A&M University Central Texas could be constructed. The first building completed on the new Texas A&M University Central Texas campus in the spring of 2011, was Founders Hall. At that time the College of Arts and Sciences moved from the Fairway Building to the Founders Hall.

The construction of Warrior Hall was completed in the summer of 2014. The Commission acknowledged the relocation of the College of Education, the Community Counseling and Family Therapy and the University Library from the Fairway Building to the newly constructed Warrior Hall in August 2014. The Fairway Building was returned to the Killeen Independent School District at the end of November 2016. Additionally, two non-instructional sites are no longer occupied by Texas A&M University Central Texas. These sites are the Old Main Building (1901 S. Clear Creek Rd., Killeen, TX 76549) and Central Texas College of Nursing Building (6200 West Central Texas Expressway, Bldg. 155, Killeen, TX 76549).

We acknowledge the information and will add it to our files.

Best regards,

Kevin W. Sightler, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Marc A. Nigliazzo, President

Dr. Crystal A. Baird